English 1A: Freshman Composition
Spring 2008 - Section 53027
Monday 12:00-1:50 (Por 3)
Wednesday 12:00-1:50 (LAL 1) 
Instructor: Jennifer Dunbar

Email: thesane@yahoo.com 

I do not have office hours as such, but if you have any difficulties, concerns, comments or questions and need to speak with me, I will be available after class or we can arrange a meeting at a mutually convenient time.  I am always interested in listening to my students’ needs and feedback.  

Course Description: 

This course is to prepare you for future academic writing and help you in your career as a student.  Writing is an extremely important skill that you must learn to master in order to become a successful as a student.  In many cases these skills will benefit you in your career after college and in your personal development.  You will also learn critical thinking skills and about how writing effects you.    
To this end we will work individually and collaboratively, with each student participating to the benefit of your classmates.  In this class, you are a community of writers and responsible for the intellectual growth and development of your peers.  We are all here to help each student in this class expand their critical thinking and analytical abilities, to learn and challenge each other, and to develop an understanding of our literary voice.  
Prerequisites:  To qualify for this class you must have taken the appropriate placement test or passed English 125.  

Required Texts: 

Miller, Robert Keith, Motives for Writing. 5th ed., McGraw-Hill, 2003
Howell and Memering, Brief Handbook for Writers. 3rd ed., Prentice Hall, 1993.
Required Materials: 

· A flash drive to record your essays and in-class work.
· Lined paper for in-class work.  

· Writing materials such as blue or black ink pens and pencils.  I will not accept any pink, yellow or other hard to read ink.

Coursework and Grades: 

Homework &
Class participation



20%

Midterm and Final Exams




20%

Essays
 






60%

Class participation consists of reading the assignments before class, participation in class and group discussions, adding relevant insights to the discussion, working on in-class assignments, and asking questions.  There is no such thing as a stupid question.  If you are unsure of something, most likely someone else in the class is too.  

I will assign homework in addition to the readings.  Partial assignments will be accepted for partial credit.  Homework can be made up or accepted late if you have my permission; but remember, this is at my discretion and I have the right to refuse any late homework for any reason.  

Papers: 

· As this is a writing class essays contribute to the majority of your grade.  
· All essays will by typed and follow MLA guidelines.  
· Students are expected to comment on each others writing constructively, without rudeness or petty comments.  Peer editing is included in this grade and can not be made up.
· All prewriting, rough drafts, peer responses, tutor comments, etc. will be included with your final draft.  Remember to save everything!  

· I will let you know what is expected from each essay as it comes, but don’t forget to ask questions if you are unclear on any aspect of your writing.  
This class is about mastering writing skills, not just grades. Some assignments will not receive a grade but are intended to help you perfect your writing and analytical skills.
*Note: keep all class work for your own record.   As rare as they may be, I do occasionally make mistakes and your record of assignments is your only proof that you completed the assignment and what your grade was if you wish to contest your grade.  

Grading Scale: 

90-100%
= A
Credit

80-89%
= B
Credit

70-79%
= C
Credit

60-69%
= D
No Credit

0-59%
= F
No Credit

Attendance Policy: 
· Roll is taken at the beginning of class.  If you are late see me after class to make sure you are counted as present.  Do not expect me to add you as present if you have missed more than half the class without a serious or compelling reason.  Three tardies equals one absence.
· I will excuse absences for serious reasons but may require additional proof, such as a doctor’s notice.  You must check with me as soon as possible, not after days of absences. 
· I consider more than four unexcused absences as excessive and have the right to drop you from the class.  Alternatively, I will lower your grade by one full letter for every excessive absence. It is your responsibility to drop the class if you can not meet this requirement within the time allotted by the school.  I reserve the right to drop any student who does not attend this class regularly.  
· It is the student’s responsibility to find out about any homework, reading assignments or adjustments to the syllabus if they are absent.  

Behavioral Policy:

· Students shall conduct themselves with integrity and observe the other students’ right to learn.  This means there should be no course language, rude remarks, or other disruptive behavior.  Don’t bang on tables, throw things in class, talk during lectures, use ipods, etc.  Use your common sense.  Behave like adults.  If I have to send a student out twice for disruptive behavior, I will drop him or her from the class.

· Computer labs are available to give you some time to work on your essay in class.  This is also the perfect time to ask me any questions or discuss any problems you are having with your essay.  I am at your disposal.  

*Note: You are given this time and it is your responsibility to use it wisely.  This is a time for work, not loud socializing.  Do not check out myspace, check out sports scores/games, play with music (no headphones in class), etc.  If I see any of this, I will assume you are not serious and send you out for the class with all the penalties there in.

* You must work on your essay outside of class.  You will not be able to write a complete essay in this time and do it well.  You have time to type, revise, and edit your essay during lab hours, but do not sit down and start writing from scratch.  Trust me.  I have seen this too many times.

· Cell phones will be turned off or set on vibrate before class starts.  If your cell phone does go off, turn it off immediately.  If you answer your cell phone, expect repercussions for bad behavior.

Important Dates: 

January 21: Holiday! Happy Martin Luther King, Jr. Day!
February: Last day to change class to or from Credit/No Credit grading.
February 15: Lincoln Day observed
February 18: Holiday! Washington Day.
March 7: Midterm report period. Nine-week drop date for full-term length course.
March 17-21: Woo-hoo! Another holiday! Happy Spring Break everyone!

May 12-16: Final Exam.  Congratulations and enjoy your summer break!
Students with Disabilities: 

If you have a verified need for an academic accommodation or materials in alternate media (i.e., Braille, large print, electronic text, etc.) per the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or Section 504 or the Rehabilitation Act, please contact me as soon as possible.  I will do my best to accommodate any needs students have.

Academic Integrity: 

Cheating and plagiarism will not be tolerated.  Plagiarism includes the intentional use of four or more words from another person’s work without citing them as a source or passing their work off as your own.  As you are students and are still learning academic writing, I may give some leniency for unintentional plagiarism.  In this instance, the student will be warned and must rewrite their assignment.  If students are blatantly cheating, I will grade the assignment as a “0” with no chance for a make-up.  A second instance of plagiarism will earn the student an F in the class.  For more information about this policy and consequences, consult p. 35 of your catalog.

*This syllabus is subject to change at any time during the semester.  
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